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ARLINGTON HEIGHTS SCHOOL DISTRICT 25 

1200 S. Dunton Ave. 
Arlington Heights, Illinois 60005 

 
Public Hearing 
eLearning Plan 
August 13, 2020 

7:40 p.m. 
 
Brian Cerniglia, President of the Arlington Heights School District 25 Board of 
Education, called the Public Hearing for the eLearning Plan to order at 7:40 p.m.  
The public hearing was held at the Dunton Administration Building, 1200 S. Dunton 
Avenue, Arlington Heights, Illinois. 
 
Dr. Becky FitzPatrick, Assistant Superintendent for Student Learning, along with Dr. 
Peg Lasiewicki, Assistant Superintendent for Student Services, addressed the Board 
and audience.  Dr. FitzPatrick stated that eLearning will allow students an 
opportunity to engage in remote learning activities that will continue to advance 
learning during emergency building closures, in lieu of the district’s scheduled 
emergency days, and will allow for a predictable end of the school year.  She 
provided historical information, and noted that in March the district had a provisional 
eLearning plan in place.  In July the plan was shared with staff and the public, and 
after it is presented to and approved by the Board at this meeting, it will go to the 
Regional Office of Education for final approval. 
 
The plan elements were reviewed. The eLearning day will consist of online and non-
technology-based activities.  Student attendance will be recorded and monitored and 
student engagement will take place on the actual emergency day.  The eLearning 
day will include whole-class and small group instruction; daily interaction with 
students for core subjects; and consistent interaction for specials and support 
services. 
 
Dr. Lasiewicki provided information on Special Education services.  The team will 
assess the level of support needed for eLearning; students will be provided support 
for classwork or core lessons from their SPED teacher; and eLearning will be 
discussed at the annual review meeting for all IEP students. 
 
Mr. Cerniglia asked if anyone at the meeting was here for the public hearing and if 
there were any public comments.  Being none, the public hearing was adjourned at 
7:46 p.m. 
 
Submitted, 
 
 
Lana M. O’Brien 
Recording Secretary 
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Approved:  September 17, 2020 
 
 
    
President  Secretary 
Board of Education  Board of Education 
 
 
 
 
 
Date minutes available for public inspection:  September 18, 2020  
 
Date minutes posted on District website:  September 21, 2020  
 


